	MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 16th JULY 2018 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL


Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D. May, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. J. Coussins
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. M. Stanton
Public Participation
None     
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/7/18
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. P. Smith and Cllr. L. Chilton.
2/7/18
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/7/18
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/7/18          Planning applications and decisions

Heathers, Repton Road.  -  Replacement Dwelling  - decision pending

Bladon House  -  Tree work  - approved 


1 Newton Park – tree work – approved


54 Main Street  -  tree work  - approved 


Highfield House, Repton Road – Erection/extensions – decision pending 
5/7/18
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on 8th June. 2018
Confirmation proposed by Cllr. D. May and seconded by Cllr. D. Smith – unanimous confirmation.
6/7/18     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded


No change deemed necessary
7/7/18      Outstanding Matters.
A resident had complained regarding recent grass mowing of the verges by SDDC.
Some areas had been missed and other areas still had the mown grass on the surface. 
The Clerk had spoken to the relevant department at SDDC who advised that areas that had been planted with bulbs were purposely missed for the first cut and that they did not usually collect the mown grass – There are no charges made by SDDC for their services.
It was also pointed out that the grass verge on Repton Road had only been partially cut.   Cllr. M. Stanton offered to make enquiries.

8/7/18      To receive the Clerks Report.
A complaint had been received that a hedge on Main Street had overgrown the pavement to the point that pedestrians were having to step into the road and was a danger to the public.   A further complaint was received regarding the hedge through the churchyard which had also seriously overgrown.  Following a chat with the Chairman the Clerk authorised our groundwork contractor to carry out the necessary work.    
 Mr. Tidy had advised that the village Cricket Match was to be held on Sunday 26th August (or Monday 27th August in reserve) and asked if our groundwork contractor could mow the cricket square when he was mowing in the childrens play area.  Information passed on to contractor
As agreed the Clerk had written to Mrs. Judy Shorthouse sincerely thanking her for the years of help and work within Newton Solney.   As she is out of the country at the moment a presentation of flowers will be ordered when she returns.

An enquiry had been received from a parishioner asking why work appeared to be happening in the field opposite Newton Park.     The Clerk had replied that he wasn’t aware of the reasons but had circulated the Councillors for information.   Nothing had been heard from the Councillors apart from it was probably work on the pumping station.
Our Insurance Company announced earlier in the year that it would no longer be involved with council business.   Alternative quotes had been received and following approval at a previous Parish Council meeting the insurance had been renewed with Zurich Insurance.
All the Parish Council accounts had been approved by the Internal Auditor
9/7/18       To receive the Chairmans Report

Cllr. Hill commented on what appeared to be a very successful Summer Festival.

Comments had been received regarding the five planters opposite the Brickmakers 


The hot weather had not helped but some of the plants looked in need of replacement.

Cllr. Hill will have a word with the horticultural society with a promise that the Parish Council will pay the cost of any new plants.

An enquiry had been received asking if The Paddocks new estate would make any difference to the Village Plan.  Cllr. Hill offered to reply and confirmed that the Village Plan will be re-assessed next year

10/7/18     To receive reports from Parish Councillors
Following the retirement of Cllr. Judy Shorthouse it was pointed out that we no longer have a representative on the Village Hall committee.   Cllr Hill confirmed he was willing to take on the role.
11/7/18       Trim Trail 
Cllr. D. May had continued to obtain quotations andIt was suggested that Streetscape might be considered for a quotation.     It was pointed out that the equipment could be produced in wood or metal.   It was agreed that quotations will be produced for the next Parish Council meeting following which Mr.Ian Hey of SDDC will be asked for his advice on suitability and applying for a grant.

12/7/18
Common Land Security

Cllr. D. May had completed his measuring up and he feels we need a barrier to the length of 6 metres/20 foot which will be sufficient to accommodate larger lorries.     He had spoken to the local farmer to keep him up to date.   He fully detailed the work to the councillors who accepted his suggestions.   Cllr. D. May will now ask Bayleys of Rosliston for a quotation for the provision and installation.       A grant of 75% should be available.        Planning permission will be required
13/7/18
Sports Mobile/Adventure Mobil
Our thanks go to Cllr. K. Haines for her. endeavours in organising free events for local children on the Recreation Field 
Adventure Mobile Thursday 26th July (10.00 am until noon) and Wednesday 8th August (2.00–4.00 pm) The fantastic Adventure mobile invites you to conquer the inflatable mountain climb which is ideal for practising your climbing skills in a soft and safe environment.  You can also take part in urban laser combat using laser guns.   Under 8s can attend with a responsible adult
Sports Mobile Thursday 23rd August 2.00-4.00pm)   Offering a variety of sports for all to come and have a go at.   Activities include Athletics, Boccia, Football, Cicket, Rounders, Tennis, goal ball and dodgeball.   Under 8s can attend with a responsible adult.
14/7/18        Prospective Councillors
Following the retirement of Cllr. Judy Shorthouse a correct legal notice has been placed on our notice boards asking if any of our Parishioners wanted an election.
There were no enquiries

The Parish Council can now co-opt a new councillor.   Anyone interested can put their name forward – It I suggested that enquirers first of all speak to a councillor or the Clerk
15/7/18 
Financial Regulation  
Cllr. F. Hill had circulated the existing regulations and asked the Councillors to read them and put forward any amendments at our next Parish Council meeting
16/7/18
DALC – Standard or enhanced membership

Annual membership fees vary from £205.66 to £310.66 with the higher figure being an allowance towards free training sessions.   The Clerk confirmed that he had already attended numerous events in the past and he was unlikely to be interested in the free sessions offered – It is possible that any new councillor appointed might be interested but it is doubtful if the charge for their courses would come anywhere near the difference of £105.
It was agreed that the cheaper fees would be accepted.
17/7/18
Accounts for Payment - agreed

R.Parker   *

Insurance



£357.38


J Marriott

Internal Auditor


£90


R. Parker  *

Weedkiller



£46.63


R. Parker   *

Grasscutting – May

£360


R. Parker   *

Clear Footpath


£40


R. Parker   *

Grasscutting _ June

£240


R. Parker   *

Cut Hedge – Churchyard

£120


R. Parker   *

Cut Hedge – Main Street

£40


DALC

Membership Fees


£205.66


R. Parker

Allowable Expenses

£19.50

· Re-imbursement to Clerk who had paid contractors direct


To consider requests for s137 payments – None received

18/7/18

         The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Friday 14th September 2018 in the 
         Village Hall at 7.45 pm.
         Details of any planning consent applications will be available for viewing at 7.30pm

